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42 CFR Ch. IV (10–1–20 Edition) § 411.373 

CMS that they are seeking expedited 
review. 

[69 FR 57227, Sept. 24, 2004, as amended at 81 
FR 80553, Nov. 15, 2016; 84 FR 63191, Nov. 15, 
2019] 

§ 411.373 Certification. 
(a) Every request must include the 

following signed certification: ‘‘With 
knowledge of the penalties for false 
statements provided by 18 U.S.C. 1001 
and with knowledge that this request 
for an advisory opinion is being sub-
mitted to the Department of Health 
and Human Services, I certify that all 
of the information provided is true and 
correct, and constitutes a complete de-
scription of the facts regarding which 
an advisory opinion is sought, to the 
best of my knowledge and belief.’’ 

(b) If the advisory opinion relates to 
a proposed arrangement, in addition to 
the certification required by paragraph 
(a) of this section, the following certifi-
cation must be included and signed by 
the requestor: ‘‘The arrangement de-
scribed in this request for an advisory 
opinion is one into which [the re-
questor], in good faith, plans to enter.’’ 
This statement may be made contin-
gent on a favorable advisory opinion, 
in which case the requestor should add 
one of the following phrases to the cer-
tification: 

(1) ‘‘if CMS issues a favorable advi-
sory opinion.’’ 

(2) ‘‘if CMS and the OIG issue favor-
able advisory opinions.’’ 

[69 FR 57227, Sept. 24, 2004] 

§ 411.375 Fees for the cost of advisory 
opinions. 

(a) Hourly rate. CMS will charge an 
hourly rate of $220. Parties may re-
quest an estimate from CMS after sub-
mitting a complete request. Before 
issuing the advisory opinion, CMS will 
calculate the final fee for responding to 
the request. 

(b) Agreement to pay all costs. (1) By 
submitting the request for an advisory 
opinion, the requestor agrees, except as 
indicated in paragraph (c)(3) of this 
section, to pay all costs the Depart-
ment incurs in responding to the re-
quest for an advisory opinion. 

(2) In its request for an advisory 
opinion, the requestor may designate a 

triggering dollar amount. If CMS esti-
mates that the costs of processing the 
advisory opinion request have reached 
or are likely to exceed the designated 
triggering dollar amount, CMS notifies 
the requestor. 

(3) If CMS notifies the requestor that 
the actual or estimated cost of proc-
essing the request has reached or is 
likely to exceed the triggering dollar 
amount, CMS stops processing the re-
quest until the requestor makes a writ-
ten request for CMS to continue. If 
CMS is delayed in processing the re-
quest for an advisory opinion because 
of this procedure, the time within 
which CMS must issue an advisory 
opinion is suspended until the re-
questor asks CMS to continue working 
on the request. 

(4) If the requestor chooses not to 
pay for CMS to complete an advisory 
opinion, or withdraws the request, the 
requestor is still obligated to pay for 
all costs CMS has identified as costs it 
incurred in processing the request for 
an advisory opinion, up to that point. 

(5) If the costs CMS has incurred in 
responding to the request are greater 
than the amount the requestor has 
paid, CMS, before issuing the advisory 
opinion, notifies the requestor of any 
additional amount that is due. CMS 
does not issue an advisory opinion 
until the requestor has paid the full 
amount that is owed. Once the re-
questor has paid CMS the total amount 
due for the costs of processing the re-
quest, CMS issues the advisory opinion. 
The time period CMS has for issuing 
advisory opinions is suspended from 
the time CMS notifies the requestor of 
the amount owed until the time CMS 
receives full payment. 

(c) Fees for outside experts. (1) In addi-
tion to the fees identified in this sec-
tion, the requestor also must pay any 
required fees for expert opinions, if 
any, from outside sources, as described 
in § 411.377. 

(2) The time period for issuing an ad-
visory opinion is suspended from the 
time that CMS notifies the requestor 
that it needs an outside expert opinion 
until the time CMS receives that opin-
ion. 

[69 FR 57228, Sept. 24, 2004, as amended at 84 
FR 63192, Nov. 15, 2019] 
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